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Vernon Lawrence 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley 
20 Coolibah Drive  
Kununurra WA 6743 
 
 
Dear Mr Lawrence 
 
ENDORSEMENT OF BUSHFIRE RISK MANAGEMENT PLAN  
 
Thank you for providing the Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley’s Bushfire Risk 
Management (BRM) Plan received by the Office of Bushfire Risk Management (OBRM) 
on 9 September 2024. 
 
I am pleased to inform you that the Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley’s BRM Plan has 
been endorsed by OBRM. This signifies it meets the standard required by the Guidelines 
for Preparing a Bushfire Risk Management Plan (the Guidelines). We recommend the 
BRM Plan is now presented to Council for approval. 
 
BRM Plans, and the data that support them, should be reviewed regularly and updated 
to reflect any changes that have occurred in the local government area. OBRM will 
request confirmation the Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley’s BRM Plan has been 
reviewed on 30 May 2027. More information on the review process can be found in the 
Guidelines and we will contact the Shire nearer the review date. 
 
The Shire of Wyndham East Kimberley will also be required to respond to an annual 
survey detailing progress in managing bushfire risk. You will receive the survey request 
in July 2025, and I thank you in advance for your contribution to helping us understand 
the state of bushfire risk across Western Australia. 
 
Thank you for your Shire’s commitment to managing bushfire risk and I wish you well in 
implementing the Plan. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Glen Daniel  
DIRECTOR OBRM 
24 September 2024 


